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Dear Ones 

This is acclamation with which we begin every service during the Great Fifty Days of 

Easter!   This season of joy and wonder when our Gospel reading focus on the encoun-

ters with the risen Jesus. The Christ who died and rose again for our salvation and joy. It 

is also the only Season where our first lesson comes from the only ñhistoryò in the New 

Testament, the Acts of the Apostles. So we hear not only of the meetings with Jesus, but 

the direct consequences of that world changing new life.  

Our faith, our traditions, have been handed down to us from that new life! We can trace 

our faith back to those early believers and give thanks for the faith they have passed down 

to us.  

The Great Fifty Days    are indeed a time for rejoicing within the church. Let us share that 

joy with a world which so desperately needs the Good News. Invite someone to come to 

church with you. Host of Coffee Hour (showing Hospitality). Say hello to someone on the 

Boardwalk, or even just smile.  Sharing that little bit of care, of hospitality, of hope, may 

indeed change someoneôs day, and perhaps even their life. Our Vestry, as a part of our 

work in looking ahead to some strategic planning, voted to make our Mission Statement 

one we have used unofficially foe a few years now... Love God. Love Your Neighbor. 

Change the World.   If we indeed live these words, focus our life together on these 

words, focus our ministries with these words, we will live into the Easter faith.  

The Great Fifty Days   and beyond.  

Alleluia! Christ is risen!  

Rev. Mary Louise+ 

            

 Alleluia! Christ is risen!   The Lord is risen indeed! Alleluia!  
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St. Marthaôs Episcopal Church Vestry Minutes 

Vestry Minutes Date:  March 20, 2017 
 

Attendees:  Mary Louise Allen (Rector), Don Boebel (Senior Warden, 2017), Lanny Moore (Junior Warden, 
2018), Bill Freund (2019), Pat Long (2017), Barbara Reardon (2017), Tempe Steen (2019), Al Thomas 
(2018),).  Absent:  Beth Maurer (2018), Nancy Rojewski (2019), and Todd Stevenson (Treasurer).  Guest: The 
Rev. Jeff Ross 

The meeting was called to order by Don Boebel at 7:00 PM. 

The opening prayer was read by Al Thomas. 

Mutual Ministry Review (MMR):  Reverend Ross discussed the key points derived from the Vestry MMR held 
in January.  These points included adopting the Vestry Resource Guide published by the Episcopal Church 
Foundation (ECF) as a model for Vestry procedures and activities; making St. Marthaôs vision and mission 
statements an integral part of parish life; and focusing energy on three areas of parish life during this year e.g.  
education, pastoral care and communications.  
 

Minutes:  The Vestry accepted the 2/27/2017 minutes as approved electronically via email (disseminated on 
3/14/2017).  A motion made by Lanny Moore and seconded by Don Boebel to accept the 2/27/2017 Executive 
Session minutes was also approved.  

Committee reports: 

Finance:   The financial data for (1/1/2017 ï 2/27/2017) was received via email.  A request from the Finance 
Committee to approve 2017 supply and substitute clergy reimbursement rates (attached) was approved elec-
tronically by the Vestry.   

Personnel:  A motion made by Tempe Steen, seconded by Bill Freund and unanimously approved changed 
the Personnel Policy in two places.  The first was an addition to define a new personnel category as: Part-time 
(working between 20 and 37.5 hours per week.  These employees may be entitled to benefits as may be spe-
cifically provided.  A portion of the Benefits section was changed to read: ñThe Parish provides a generous and 
full benefit package to its full-time and, as maybe determined, part-time (20-37.5 hours per week) employees 
[italics show the changes]. 

Other Business:  

The Vestry entered into an Executive Session at 7:25PM to hear a status report on an issue.  
The Vestry returned from the Executive Session at 7:32PM.   

Adult Education:  The Rector provided information on a new adult education forum on the 
Episcopal Church.  Designed for newcomers, the forum will be held Thursday evenings and 
may use A Guide to the Episcopal Church as a textbook.  A starting date will be announced 
shortly.  

In addition, a proposal has been received to have a class/seminar on the Muslim faith.  While 
informative on itsô own, such activities are opportunities to promote St. Marthaôs within the 
community at large.  This will be further discussed and if approved, a date in May or June is 
possible.  

 

(CONTINUES) 
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(Vestry Minutes Continued) 

 

Old Business: 

Defibrillator:  There are a number of issues to be addressed before moving ahead (or not).  
Tempe Steen will research legal questions with the Diocese; Nancy Rojewski will be asked 
to focus on insurance questions; and the Rector volunteered to contact the BBVFD to sched-
ule someone to come and educate us about the purpose, uses, limitations, training, etc. of 
the device. 

Alcohol policy:  This discussion was postponed until the next Vestry meeting.  

Pastoral Care:  Barbara Reardon handed out a proposed resolution for St. Marthaôs Pasto-
ral Care activities plus a write-up on the specific operational procedures.  Tempe Steen 
moved, and Barbara Reardon seconded, to approve the resolution and procedures.  The 
motion was passed unanimously.   

Strategic Plan:  There was consensus among Vestry members that St. Marthaôs strategic 
plan should be reviewed, changed as appropriate, and then implemented.  Bill Freund will 
follow up with Ron Kerchner in late April to discuss steps for development.  

New business:  

Church Content inventory:  Nancy Rojewski has requested that a new inventory of church 
assets be done for insurance purposes.  This will be undertaken at a later date.  

Chamber of Commerce:  The Chamber has asked for welcome brochures and/or postcards 
to hand out to visitors to the Chamberôs office.  This idea was well received and Al Thomas 
and the Rector will follow up on the idea.  

Junior Wardenôs Report: 

The Junior Warden relayed a request to install an automatic door opener for wheel chair 
bound parishioners.  While the idea was approved, the exact location (we have three ramps) 
and financing the estimated $3,000 cost need to be resolved. 

Also, the Outreach Committee will be meeting on 3/27 in the parish hall.  One item to be dis-
cussed is a date to visit to Camp Arrowhead. 

Rectorôs Report: 

The Rector would like the website to be reviewed for possible improvements, especially for 
visitors.   

Respectively submitted, 

 

William H. Freund 
Secretary to the Vestry 
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MINUTES FOR THE OUTREACH MEETING: March 27, 2017 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: (Vestry Rep) Lanny Moore, (2017) Don Clarke, Diane Gay, Johann Ross, 

(2018) Carol Boebel, Barb Gerk, Ron Gerk, Sharon Korody, (2019) Diane Catlin, Tom Catlin  

MEMBERS ABSENT: (2017) Eric West, (2018) Sandy Roberts  

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: Johann Ross opened with a prayer. 

 

TREASURERôS REPORT: Don Clarke reported that the previous Treasurerôs report was adjusted 

to reflect that that the check for the Food for Thought program at Showell was never issued. A mo-

tion was made and passed to approve the correction and the check will be reissued.  

CORRESPONDENCE: Peter Maurer forwarded an email from Rose Mary Hendrix, a co-ordinator 

of the Southeast Hunger Crop Walk, requesting confirmation about participation from the churches 

in the community. A volunteer from St. Marthaôs is needed to take the lead on this project. The Crop 

Walk will take place on Sunday, May 7th, rain or shine.  

MINUTES: The minutes for February 16, 2017 were approved by email. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

CAMP ARROWHEAD: Sharon Korody reported that Thursday, May 4th is the tentative date for the 

Outreach Committee members to visit the camp. She will confirm by email. At this time Camp Ar-

rowhead has requested scholarships for two campers. A motion was made and passed to cover all 

expenses after the application fee. This financial assistance will be provided only to those campers 

residing in Sussex County. 

FOOD FOR THOUGHT: Johann reported that the Clayton program is now in need of money. A mo-

tion was made and passed to issue a check for $200. The check approved last month for Showell was 

never issued so Todd Stevenson will reissue and hand deliver it. 

DIAPER DRIVE: Sharon Korody has already made two deliveries to the  IRSD pantry with the 

items already collected. Outreach will continue to collect diapers, wipes and monetary do-

nations until the end of the month.  

 
NEW BUSINESS:  

THE WAY HOME:  A motion was made and passed to issue a check ($1,375) for the first quarter 

allocation. Tom Catlin volunteered to be the liaison between the Outreach Committee and The Way 

Home.  

INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS: The International Student Committee falls very loosely under the 

umbrella of Outreach. Carol Boebel volunteered to be the liaison between the two committees as she 

attends both meetings. 

CONTACT/SURVEY: Don Clarke reported that Eric West spoke to him about contacting other 

churches in the community to see if there is either an overlap or a gap with the various outreach pro-

grams. Discussion was tabled until a future meting. 

CO-CHAIR: Don Clarke would like a volunteer to co-chair the Outreach Com-

mittee with him.  

CLOSING PRAYER: The Lordôs Prayer was said in unison. 

Meeting adjourned at 2:00 PM. 

NEXT MEETING is MONDAY, APRIL 24, 2017 at 1:00 PM.  
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May Birthdays  

1 Anne West 

Max Uhlig 

Susan Alis 

3 Lauren Adair McFay 

4 David Hines 

Hank Rojewski 

5 Jodie Gallons 

6 Ken Marta 

Tina Edgar 

8 Carolyn Smith 

11 Grant Schaefer 

12 Jayden Binnix 

Tempe Steen 

13 Carol Stevenson 

14 Cynthia Thibault 

16 Peg OôConnell 

17 Elsa Fuentes 

18 Paul Ross 

19 Phillip Fleming 

20 David Moore 

21 Ellen Lyons 

22 Lynn Watson 

Sofia Di Girolamo 

23 Barbara Reardon 

Michael Schaefer 

25 Linda Brown 

30 Sandy Katanick 

May Anniversary  

4 Jack Levis & Sally Lee Hunter 

9 Pam & Charles Wenninger 

15 Donna & George Kent 

31 
Les & Nicole Binnix 

Donna & Edward McEntee 

HAPPY MAY CELEBRATIONS ! !  

 

 AND  

BLESSINGS 

CONGRATULATIONS 

JUMBLE SALE:  St Marathas is having a  

Jumble Sale on Saturday June 10  

from 8am ôtill 1pm.  

SO Clean out all your unwanted but usable items 

and donate them to the church. We will only  

accept donations on the following dates: Sunday, 

June 4 th  ;  Monday, June 5 th  ; Tuesday, June 6 th  ; 

and Thursday, June 8 th  from 10am ð 12Noon.   

Signup to help price, setup, teardown, and sell.  

Call Pat Long for any questions 539 -3021  
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